Stoddard Trustees of the Trust Funds
Meeting Minutes – June 28, 2022

Meeting called to order:  7:10
Members Present – David Lesser, Dean Dorman
As Dean is new to the committee, David discussed some of the general purpose of the Trustees, how the funding arrangement works with NH Public Deposit Investment Pool, TD Bank, LPL, and SBW.  
David then motioned to approve the $50,000 payment from the Firefighters trust fund to pay for new Rescue Truck.  Dean seconded it and the motion passed.
Terri joined the meeting at approximately 7:25.   Terri was asked last meeting to look into whether the ToTF had an investment policy in place.  Terri talked to Michelle Pong to find what was on file.  They found a town policy from 2008 that referenced the ToTF, but this did not seem adequate.  Terri emailed the Attorney General for more info.  Dean brought up that the Library Board had done some research on this topic and will share with the group.
We discussed NH Municipal training of ToTFs.
Minutes of last Board Mtg were approved.  David motioned, Terri seconded and both approved.
David will plan to meet with Dean to get him set up as a check signer at SBW and TD Bank.  
We discussed having a “Training Meeting” in July to review the banking / NHPDIP processes.
We discussed reviewing the MS-9 and MS-10 process in August.
Terri – Looked into whether the Walker Fund can be invested with the ToTF.  Selectmen agreed, but there are some questions outstanding.
Terri noted that Dean has been approved by the Stoddard Town Selectmen to be a Trustee of the Trust Funds, so is officially a Trustee.  However, he must be sworn in by the Town Clerk to finalize the process.


